
   

2018 Lenten Study to focus on the Gospel of John 

 

Calvary Church will be providing a church-wide study during the Lenten season start-
ing on Wednesday, February 21. We will be using the book, John: The Gospel of Light 
and Life by Adam Hamilton as the basis of our study. We will have a component de-
signed for children as well as youth. Different pastors and retired clergy from the con-
gregation will lead each of the weekly sessions. 

 

The Gospel of John is the most deeply spiritual of the four gospels. 
The writing is filled with rich images and profound truths, but John 
notes that his aim in writing the gospel is that readers will not only 
believe in Jesus Christ, but that they “may have life in his name.” 
Adults, youth, and children alike can experience a season of spir-
itual growth and life-changing renewal in this series written by pas-
tor and author Adam Hamilton. We will follow the life, ministry, 
death, and resurrection of Jesus and understand the context of 
some of the best-known verses in the New Testament.  

 

There will be an optional meal offered at 6:00 PM. This is a great time for fellowship 
and sharing with others over food. A main dish will be provided by an area restaurant 
or catering service at a minimal cost.  We will provide information about each of the 
options ahead of time. The meals will require a reservation.   Gathering time at 6:50 
PM to welcome and make room for those who are coming for the study. The program 
study will start promptly at 7 PM and wrap up by 8 PM each week.  

More details will be coming soon.  
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Feb. 4 Holy Communion. Disciples “Like” and “Share”   Rev. Larsen 

  Scripture:  Romans 10: 14-15 and 1 Peter 3: 15-16 

 

Feb. 11 Scouting Sunday. Disciples Keep Growing All Life Long 

  Scripture:  Ephesians 4: 11-16     Rev. Larsen 

 

Feb. 14 Ash Wednesday        Rev. Sullivan 

  12:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Services  

 

New Sermon Series :  People of the Promise 

God graciously invites people into a relationship based on a promise.  It begins with 

an open-ended commitment to all of creation and then becomes focused on a cou-

ple and their descendants.  We are invited  to put our trust in God.  In time, the na-

ture of this relationship is formalized in the Ten Commandments and renewed again 

and again until it comes to all people through the life, death and resurrection of     

Jesus Christ. 

 

Feb. 18 First Sunday in Lent.   The covenant with Noah and all creation 

  Scripture:  Genesis 9: 8-17; Ps 25: 1-10     Rev. Sullivan 

 

Feb. 25 Second Sunday in Lent.      Rev. Larsen 

 The covenant God made with Abraham, Sarah, and their descendants. 

  Scripture:  Genesis 17: 1-7, 15-16; Ps 22: 23-31  
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    Greeters 

  8:30      11:00  

Feb. 4  Paul Nelson    David and Gail Colby  

Feb. 11 Don and Jan Cline   Charlies and Amy Jones  

Feb. 18 Bob and Linda Bennett  Rick and Susan Miller 

Feb. 25 Duthoy Family   Dean and Maria Calcagni 

 

    Acolyte 

  8:30      11:00 

Feb. 4  Charlotte Auth   Marlea Long 

Feb. 11 Nathan Benson   Karen Hontz 

Feb. 18 Catherine Waskey/Ellie Boston Maddie Hontz 

Feb. 25 Sophia Bostian/Logan Boston Ben Moked 

 

    Lay Readers 

  8:30     11:00 

Feb. 4  Helen Sheppard 

Feb. 11 Beth Strakonsky   Bonnie Strine 

Feb. 18 Margaret Wilde   Amy Stone 

Feb. 25 Cindy Mills 

 

    Coffee/Tea Host 

  8:30     11:00 

Feb. 4  Angela and Mark Mayer  Stephanie Slovikosky 

Feb. 11 Mike and Melissa Rust  Sue Krause 

Feb. 18 Randy and Maryjane McClement Sue Krause 

Feb. 25 Dave and Amy Carter  Stephanie Slovikosky 

   

Ushers: 

8:30 am 

David Mills, Bret 

Slovikosky, Dave Ad-

ams, Chuck Kinsley, 

Frank Strakonsky, Paul 

Nelson 

 

11:00 am 

Elaine Childs, Randy 

Griffee, Andrew Rad-

cliffe, Mitch Reading, 

Paulette Shockey-

Petrucci, Joe Staggs, 

Kaye Chesemore 
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The figures are in for 2017  

Thanks to a great outpouring of gifts in December the church was able to end the 
year in good financial footing. Actual income for the year was $737,447.76. This 
compares well with our projected income of $735,000 for the year. The biggest 
help came in cutting our expenses. Our actual expenses were $738,638.86 com-
pared to budgeted amount of $755,600. We started 2017 expecting to use $20,000 
of our accumulated reserves in the Operating Fund. However, we were able to 
very closely match our actual expenses and our income. We ended the year with 
our bills paid and a current operating expense balance of $43,920 deposited at 
FCB. 
 

Thank you for all of you that made the work and ministry of this church possible. In 
2017, we saw the additional expense of moving back to a full time Associate Pas-
tor and the adoption of a Vision Plan that will enable the church to meet the chang-
ing needs of this community in the coming year and beyond. We had to do some 
belt-tightening this fall and in drafting the 2018 budget. This is never easy, but we 
are clearly moving in the right direction towards sustainable and solid financial 
health. We have a plan in place to have the church books reviewed by an outside 
accounting firm this spring.  
 

In December, the Church Council passed a budget of $769,789 for 2018. This rep-
resents essentially the same budget figure as 2017. The budget shifts some 
spending for mission and Church and Society projects to other funds (such as 
Communion Fund, and Mission sub-account of the Calvary Trust Fund). This 
budget also makes some cuts in part-time staff positions that might be restored if 
additional income can be found.   This includes the Minister of Visitation and Dea-
con for Outreach and Mission. 
 

This 2018 Operating Budget breaks down as follows: 
 

Ministry of the Word (Ordained clergy)  30.5% 

Lay Personnel      31.6% 

Care of God’s House     16.4% 

Conference Benevolences (apportionments) 11.8% 

Programs       5.2% 

   (Music, Education, Worship, Evangelism, Youth)  

Administration and Technology    4.5% 

 

Many thanks to Bill Bennett, (Chair of the Finance Committee), Bob Jacobs 
(Financial Secretary), and Ken Switzer (Bookkeeper). More financial details, in-
cluding a copy of the 2018 budget, are available upon request at the church office.  



 5 

Dear Church Family: 

The words thank you seem so shallow and do not even begin to convey my heartfelt 

appreciation for the many prayers given on my behalf, the cards and phone calls I 

have received, and the attempts made by Pastors Larsen and Humbert to visit me 

during my hectic schedule consisting of doctor visits and physical therapy appoint-

ments. 

The journey has been a long, painful one filled with disappointment and frustration, 

but because of the love expressed and received by you, my church family, I have 

been provided the strength and courage to move forward and give my “all” to getting 

better. 

My physical therapist is very encouraging, and along with all of you, one of my best 

cheerleaders! 

Again, thank all of you!  I am so grateful to be part of such a loving church family.   

May the new year be filled with many blessings and happiness for all of you! 
 

Blessings, 

Linda English 

Conference Scholarships 

The Baltimore-Washington Conference of The United Methodist Church Scholarship 
Program provides scholarships to help supplement the financial needs of today. 
Scholarships are for undergraduate students enrolled full-time in an accredited col-
lege or university in the United States. Students will need to complete the online ap-
plication each year. Scholarship applications are accepted online only  

January 3 – March 7, 2018. See http://www.bwcumc.org/administration/
finance/local-church-resources/scholarships/ 
 

Loans and Scholarships are also available for students through the General Board 
of Higher Education and Ministry at the website: www.gbhem.org. And information 
about Calvary Church scholarships will be coming soon.  

Call for leaders (and new leaders) at Conference level 

If you are interested in the ministry beyond the local church, perhaps serving on one 
of the board or agencies of the Baltimore Washington Annual Conference, you are 
invited to complete a skill and interest survey at http://tiny.cc/conferenceleadership.  

http://www.bwcumc.org/administration/finance/local-church-resources/scholarships/
http://www.bwcumc.org/administration/finance/local-church-resources/scholarships/
http://www.gbhem.org
http://tiny.cc/conferenceleadership
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Give the Gift that Saves Lives– Donate Blood! 

The Winter Blood Drive  will be held on Wednesday, February 7th from 1:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m. in the 

Parish Hall.  Donating blood is a free gift that takes 1-2 hours of your time, can help save up to 3 

people, and also helps replenish a blood supply with constant demand and continual shortages!  If 

you’re 16 or older and in good health, you’re likely eligible to donate.   

Please call or text Eric Anderson at 240-506-5759, or email him at eanderson@asbury.org to 

schedule an appointment time, or with questions about blood donations.  
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From the cradle to the cross: The Christian discipleship journey 

In Christian liturgical sequence, the church moves from Advent to Christmastide 

through Epiphany and into Lent, a pathway from the cradle in a Bethlehem manger to 

the cross on Calvary on the outskirts of Jerusalem. In last month’s article for this 

newsletter, I focused on the identity of Jesus as perceived by the general public and, 

by analogy as the body of Christ, that of our local church, asking: “who do people say 

we are?” of “how are we known in the community?” 

Judging by the worship attendance on Christmas Eve and Easter Sunday, relative to 

other times during the year, the celebration of Jesus’ birth and resurrection following 

death on a cross are clearly signs of special recognition by the general public.  With 

all of the décor, glorious music, and other forms of pageantry attendant to Christian 

celebration of those two occasions, one can only ponder what the meaning of the 

Christian faith is to those who participate only or at least on occasion in those special 

worshipful gatherings. And, is it primarily by these two celebrations in addition to the 

prominent location of our beautiful, large gothic stone church building at the eastern 

end of Baker Park that we at Calvary United Methodist Church are known in the Fred-

erick community? 

I pose this question because, while significant as they are in our Christian faith, the 

celebration of Christmas and Easter are only part of the story of our faith journey with 

Christ.  As the former radio commentator Paul Harvey might say: “And now for the 

rest of the story!”  The rest of the story, as we know, is the journey we begin in Lent 

wherein we take up our cross to follow in His steps the ministry of Jesus through pray-

er, scriptural study, and worship but also through humbly and sacrificially giving of 

ourselves in seeking justice, mercy, and healing for others, especially those who are 

marginalized in society.  The rest of the story, in other words, is the role of the church 

in society.  So, as the Christian fellowship song goes, will we at Calvary also be 

known by our love?   

During this Lenten season, please join me and others of our congregation in asking 

God’s guidance for additional ways in which we might take up our cross and follow 

Jesus to make a difference in sharing God’s grace and love through others in our lo-

cal, national, and global community.  

Paul D. Nelson, Church and Society Ministry Team 
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Thank you all for sending Rev. Beth Richards and myself to the Stephen Ministry 
Leader Training in Orlando. We had a great experience learning about the Stephen 
Ministry system, meeting people from all over the country, and being reminded of 
God’s presence with all of us through the difficult periods in our lives. Not that that an-
swers your inevitable question: so what is Stephen Ministry, exactly? You will be hear-
ing a lot about Stephen Ministry in the next few weeks and months, but let me give 
you a definition here: Stephen Ministry is a program that helps churches train lay peo-
ple to care for hurting people. Have you ever gone through the death of a parents and 
just wished you had someone to meet with you every week, to listen to you without 
judgement, pray for you, and remind you of God’s love for you? Stephen Ministers are 
not counselors or people who know everything there is to know about faith. They are 
not trying to fix anyone’s troubles. They are not one-upping your stories of grief with 
their own. Instead they simply provide love, care, and support to those who need it 
most. Perhaps you, a friend, or family member would benefit from this kind of help and 
support. If so, regardless of if you are a member of Calvary, a Stephen Minister may 
be just what is needed.  
 

One of my passions is pastoral care. I have experienced how congregations full of 
people who feel loved and cared for are vibrant, ready to live into the people God has 
created them to be. Congregations of people who are supported draw others in. Ste-
phen Ministers intentionally come alongside and support those in need of care. They 
receive 50 hours of training, are part of supervisory groups that offer them care, and 
keep all their interactions with care-receivers confidential. At the Leader’s Training, I 
was impressed by the Stephen Ministers I met and excited to train and work with Ste-
phen Ministers here at Calvary. Think and pray about whether or not you are interest-
ed in being a Stephen Minister.  
 

To learn how a Stephen Minister can help you or someone you know, or to learn how 
you can become a Stephen Minister yourself, please contact me at revshan-
non@calvaryumc.org. And keep your heart open to God’s call.  
 

Rev. Shannon Sullivan 

Dear Calvary Family, 

     You are the greatest!  We were truly blessed by the outpouring of cards and were lifted by your 
thoughts and prayers.  Through this difficult time God has been our refuge and strength.  Thank 
you all for being a part of His blessing to us! 

Love, The Family of Delores Hahn 

mailto:revshannon@calvaryumc.org
mailto:revshannon@calvaryumc.org
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Youth News: 
Brr! Baby, it’s cold outside!  January came in like a lion, and boy was it fierce! We decided to 
take advantage of the cold, and plan our annual snow tubing trip! As always, it was a blast! We 
also had a wonderful lock-in with roller skating and rock and roll bowling. It was a great way to 
kick-off 2018. 

 

Enveloped in Missions is still available, but will end on Shrove Tuesday, 

after the Pancake Supper. All proceeds benefit the Youth Mission Trip. 

   

 

 

Please keep the youth in your prayers as we begin to prepare for our mission trip to 

Beckley WV. We will be traveling on July 15 and returning on July 20. 

 

 

 
Come join us for Shrove Tuesday Pancakes! The youth are excited about 
making pancakes and sausage for you, so come and eat with us on February 
13, 2018 from 5:30-7 pm. All proceeds benefit the youth ministries! 

 

 

February Youth Schedule 

 
February 4    Parent Meeting   4:30    Activities Room 

February 4    NO YOUTH  Enjoy the Superbowl! 

February 11    youth     5:30   Parish Hall/ed building 

February 13    Pancake Supper   5:30-7   Parish Hall 

February 18    youth     5:30    Parish Hall/ed building 

February 25    youth     5:30    Parish Hall/ed building 
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Calvary Has Been Selected! 

Because of our commitment and experience with Group VBS each year, the publishing company, Group 

Publishing has selected Calvary to be a location for leader training on March 10, 2018. We will open 

our doors and host leaders from churches in Frederick County and beyond that are using the 

Shipwrecked theme for 2018. This is an exciting opportunity to showcase our church to other church 

volunteers and community members. In return for being a host for this even Calvary will receive all 

decorations that Group uses during the training as well as a $700 credit towards our VBS supplies for 

this year!  

When – Saturday, March 10, 2018 8am-Noon 

If you would like to volunteer to help provide hospitality and check-in for this event, please contact 

Christy Mossburg. (Christy@calvaryumc.org or 301-524-2157) 

Group's VBS FunShop events offer hands-on training that gives practical pointers on everything from 

fundraising and recruiting to decorating and cleanup. Learn how to create amazing decorations and get 

step-by-step instructions, experience a “Day at VBS,” network, and win prizes! Discover time-saving and 

budget-stretching tips from Group's VBS veterans. You'll learn to plan, coordinate, do effective family 

follow-up, and pull off an amazing VBS event. Bring all your key leaders! 

Plus, these networking sessions help you share ideas and coordinate sharing props and decorating 

resources with other churches in your area. You’ll get an exclusive FunShop gift and jumpstart your VBS 

season! 

 

And, don’t miss Calvary’s VBS, June 25 – 29! Registration coming soon! 
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Are you willing to serve? 
 

 

 

Come learn more about an opportunity to serve on a Volunteer in Mission (VIM) team 
this summer.  Attend an interest meeting either Sunday, Feb 11 at noon in the fellow-
ship hall or Thursday, Feb 15th at 7 pm in the Parlor.  Unable to attend? Contact 
Dave or Pat Herber for more information. 

Work Camp serves two purposes at Henderson Settlement. First, and primarily, it 
serves as an opportunity to educate persons in mission and the needs that exist 
amongst the less fortunate in our society. Secondly, work camp often serves as the 
bridge between dreams and reality for families of the Laurel Fork Valley of southeast-
ern Kentucky and northern Tennessee, while giving groups the opportunity to witness 
for Christ through home repair.  

Volunteers come in all sizes, shapes, and ages. In addition to home repair projects, 
volunteers may work in program areas like outreach as well as on the farm, in the 
Thrift stores, with maintenance, special projects, and in administration. They do eve-
rything from watering plants in the greenhouse to cutting wood, from volunteering in 
the office, to helping maintain the library, to helping with the after-school program.  

If you would like to learn more about our VIM mission opportunities, consider attend-
ing one of the information sessions or speak to one of the pastors. 

We will be sending a mission group 
to share the love of Christ in Appala-
chia this summer.  We will be serving 
July 21-28 at Henderson Settlement, 
near the border between Kentucky 
and Tennessee. 

 
 



 15 

“But for me, I watch in hope for the Lord, I wait for God my Savior, my God will 

hear me.” Micah 7:7 

 

What a gem of a verse! What a wonderful expression that is full of hope and antici-

pation. It leaps from the page as God’s word reflecting his light. Micah describes 

the misery of Israel in its depth of apostasy in the entirety of Chapter 7, except for 

this last verse. The woes of Israel can be ours - today. Micah says the godly are no 

more, men lie in wait to do evil, corruption is all around us, do not trust your neigh-

bor, and enemies are of our own household.  

But this last verse, so short, holds the greatest hope; it expresses self-awareness 

and commitment of a humble man in his faith for his God and anticipation of and 

assurance in God’s grace and mercy to the oppressed and fearful. There is hope 

of answered pray and a saved life. 

“But as for me” – Micah in the midst of national apostasy has made a commitment 

of heart and mind to be a servant disciple of God. He knew what was demanded of 

him to “watch” and “wait”, to be aware and alert to God’s presence and voice. We, 

as Micah, are to patiently wait upon God’s plans to evolve around us and know the 

signs of His kingdom work;  ”waiting” is keeping trust in him to keep his promises.  

Micah hoped God will keep his face shinning upon him in all his days as he experi-

enced the woes of the nation. A child of God will wait with patience that can only 

be given as a blessing from God. We should not test God to answer at our will but 

wait upon the Lord to give the direction to follow, to do the work in body and spirit 

he lays before us. We must not forget our time is not God’s time. 

Micah completes his thought with a statement of deep faith and conviction- “my 

God will hear me.” There is nothing less than complete confidence that God will 

hear prayer from a repentant heart. Your God will hear you! 
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2018 Maryland Legislative Advocacy Day 

Join the Baltimore Washington Board of Church and Society and United Methodist Women at As-

bury UMC in Annapolis on February 22 from 8:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m.  To learn about cli-

mate justice and the Clean Energy Jobs Act, criminal justice and the effort to eliminate solitary 

confinement, and econom ic justice and the effort to help w orkers earn sick leave. 

Calvary will have a carpool or bus-pool of people going down from the Frederick area.  Sign up in 

the Parish Hall. 

Register for the event online:  https://arenaweb.bwcumc.org/default.aspx?

page=3452&event=3617 or, on paper (in the Parish Hall, near the sign up to carpool). 

The cost is $10 to help cover materials and refreshments. 

Plans for a Volunteer in Mission Trip to the Houston Area this Spring 

Plans are underway to send a group of volunteers to help with recovery and rebuilding efforts 
in Texas following Hurricane Harvey. Pastor Steve plans to lead a group or about 6-8 individ-
uals to go to the Houston area on or about April 3-11.   

Although other disasters have come along since Harvey struck the Texas coast at the end of 
August, it will take years for this region to recover. Homeowners are frustrated, volunteers 
and the people living there are tired and the disruption continues. The hope is that Calvary 
Church and some other partners in the area might help with cleanup, prayer support and oth-
er jobs that will bring encouragement and practical help to those in need.  The cost per per-
son is about $275, this includes airfare.  Scholarships are available.  
 

Individuals who might be interested in taking part in a VIM trip or offering prayer/financial sup-
port are asked to contact Pastor Steve at RevSteve@calvaryumc.org.  

mailto:RevSteve@calvaryumc.org
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1, Zach Patterson, Cynthia Fulk, 2, B. O’Hara, Michael Pfister, Carmen Vega, 

Daniel Long, 3, David Herber, John Harper, Betsy MacMullen, 4, Richard 

Alsmeyer, Maurlea Long, Chris Moyer, Thomas Winkler, 5, Katie Kahan, 

Steve Mood, Amelia Whitmarsh, Doris Felton, 6, Tommy Stokes, John Had-

daway, John Slovikosky, Jayden Durstine, Jackson Siegel, 7, Katherine 

Crum, Heidi Sweet, 8, William Schmersahl, Pauline Baker, 9, Joseph Kile, 

Gary Coffman, Kimberly Remsberg, Jane Hahn, 10, Ralph Lopez, Katie 

Stone, Aaron Harrington, Sandy Sengstack, Alison Radcliffe, Susan Poole, 

Paul Quigley, 11, Maryjane McClement, Amelia Irving, 12, Dave Adams, Kay-

la Durstine, Abigail Proudfoot, Desiree Baker, John Augustine, Wanda Bulkowski-Larsen, 13, El-

len Carpenter, Grace Carter, William Davy, 14, Robert Orr, Jeremy Shifflett, Dylan Riffle, Ashlynd 

Adam, Nancy Crum, Susan Miller, 15, Ramona Yanike, Gerald Palmer, Isabelle Wilde, 16, Andrew 

Simpson, Jeff Stone, 17, Payton Forsythe, Shannon Whitmarsh, 18, Terry Fisher, 19, Bradley 

Proudfoot, Josie Manger, Patricia Grimes, Cal Calcagni, 20, Lois Pacheco, Jennie Davy, Andrew 

Wilde, Edwin Kinsey, Susan Burall,21, John Farner, Patricia Kellam, Pat Herber, Katelyn Irving, 

22, Alyandra Hoover, Joshua Herber, 23, Elliana Boston, Adam Stone, Roy Schwarzenberg, 24, 

Luke Witmer, 25, Jean Flory, 26, Addison Benton, Penny Reading, Anna Belle Childers, Peter 

Duthoy, Kiersten Yuhas, Janet Cline, 27, Ashlynn Routzahn, 28, Wanda Weddle, Vic Rohrback, 

and Armani Gough.  

Calvary Weekday School 

 

Greetings from the Weekday School! Despite school delays and a closing during the month of Janu-

ary we still managed to have the preschool and kindergarten visit Catoctin Nature Center, collect 

food items for the Love Bags to be distributed to Calvary congregation, and fortunately not lose any 

recess time because we still have time for exercise in our indoor area of the activities room: bikes 

roll out, scooters, balls, parachutes, hoops, and blocks to name a few extras.   

On Tuesday/Wednesday, January 30/31, we invite Calvary Weekday families to attend a free parent 

workshop: “Attunement & Attachment – Raising Healthy Social/Emotional Children – Fostering Em-

pathy, Kindness, and Resiliency in Children”.  We invite you, also, to attend either session – arrive at 

9am until 10am in the Activities Room in the Education Building.  This workshop is being facilitated 

by Occupational Therapist Kelly Beins.  There will be a basket raffle for those attending.  For plan-

ning, please call the school office at 301.662.6783 or email director@calvaryweekdayschool.com.  

Hope to see you there! 

We are enjoying a very healthy enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year.  We have a few openings 

in the preschool, and a limited number in kindergarten.  Please call for more information or to set up 

a tour.    

Wishing our wonderful Calvary family a month of blessings, love, and continued appreciation for 

your support.   

Thank you, Mrs. Walmsley 

Director   

mailto:director@calvaryweekdayschool.com
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February 2018 

Feb. 1 

6:30 p.m. Kitchen Committee 

7:15 p.m. Cathedral Choir 
 

Feb. 3 

9:00 a.m. Submarine Assembly 

9:00 a.m. WRS Peal Bell 

10:00 a.m. Prayer Shawl 
 

Feb. 4– Wheelbarrow Sunday 

8:30 a.m. Worship 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. Worship 

12:30 p.m..  Genesis /Bells of Jesus 

1:00 p.m. Sonshine Choir 

4:30 p.m. Voices of Praise 

5:30 p.m. Youth Group 

5:30 p.m. Financial Peace Univ. 
 

Feb. 5 
 

Feb. 6 

10:00 a.m. Pastor’s Bible Study 

12:30 p.m. UMW Ex. Committee 

1:00 p.m. Staff Meeting 

6:00 p.m. Yoga 

6:30 p.m. Vine Theology  

7:00 p.m. Joyful Noise  

7:30 p.m. Gospel Choir 
 

Feb. 7 

1:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.  Blood Drive 

6:30 p.m. Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. Open Prayer 

 

 

Feb. 8 

1:00 p.m. Mary Martha Circle 

7:15 p.m. Cathedral Choir 
 

Feb. 9 

6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m..  Children’s            

  Valentine’s Party 

Feb. 10 

8:00 a.m. UMM Breakfast 

9:30 a.m. Church and Society 
 

Feb. 11 

8:30 a.m. Worship 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. Worship 

12:30 p.m. Genesis/Bells of Jesus 

1:00 p.m. Sonshine Choir 

4:30 p.m. Voices of Praise 

5:30 p.m. Youth Group 

5:30 p.m. Financial Peace Univ. 
 

Feb. 12 

6:45 p.m. Worship Committee 
 

Feb. 13 

10:00 a.m. Pastor’s Bible Study 

5:00 p.m. Shrove Pancakes 

6:30 p.m. Vine Theology  

6:00 p.m. Yoga 

7:00 p.m. Joyful Noise 

7:30 p.m. Gospel Choir 

 

 

 

 

 

Feb. 14– Ash Wednesday 

12:00 p.m. Ash Wed. Service 

6:30 p.m. Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. Ash Wed. Service 

 

Feb. 15 

7:15 p.m. Cathedral Choir 
 

Feb. 17 

4:00 p.m. Calvary at the Soup Kitchen 
 

Feb. 18 

8:30 a.m. Worship 

9:45 p.m. Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. Worship 

12:30 p.m.   Genesis/Bells of Jesus 

1:00 p.m. Sonshine Choir 

3:00 p.m. Concert Series 

4:30 p.m. Voices of Praise 

5:30 p.m. Youth Group 

5:30 p.m. Financial Peace Univ. 
 

Feb. 19– President's Day 

Church Office Closed 

7:00 p.m. Education Committee 

 

Feb. 20 

10:00 a.m. Pastors’ Bible Study 

1:00 p.m. Staff Meeting 

6:00 p.m. Yoga 

6:30 p.m. Vine Theology  

7:00 p.m. Joyful Noise 

7:30 p.m. Gospel Choir 
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February 2018 

Feb. 21 

5:30 p.m. Lenten Study 

6:30 p.m. Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. Open Prayer 

Feb. 22 

8:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. MD Legislative Advocacy Day 

7:15 p.m. Cathedral Choir 

Feb. 23 
 

Feb. 24 

12:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m.  

Mini Women’s Retreat 

5:00 p.m. Soup Kitchen for the Rescue Mission 
 

Feb. 25 

8:30 a.m. Worship 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. Worship 

12:30 p.m.   Genesis/Bells of Jesus 

1:00 p.m. Sonshine Choir 

4:30 p.m. Voices of Praise 

5:30 p.m. Youth Group 

5:30 p.m. Financial Peace Univ. 

Feb. 26 

7:00 p.m. Outreach Committee 

Feb. 27 

10:00 a.m. Pastor’s Bible Study 

6:00 p.m. Yoga 

6:30 p.m. Vine Theology 

7:00 p.m. Joyful Noise 

7”30 p.m. Gospel Choir 

 
 

Feb. 28 

5:30 p.m. Lenten Study 

6:30 p.m. Men’s Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. Miriam’s Circle 

7:00 p.m. Open Prayer 

 

 

 

 

 

Wesleyan Circle will meet 

Tuesday, February 20 at Anne Mossburg’s home  

1:30 p.m. 

 

Feb. 5    Ronald and Nancy McLaughlin 

Feb. 7  Lee and Amy Shifflett 

Feb. 13 Adam and Diana Nazari 

Feb. 14 Brand and Beth Condon 

Feb. 14 Fred and Leslie Williams 

Feb. 14 Michael and Nancy Lefwich 

Feb. 16 Jack and Grace Heller 

Feb. 17 Jeff and Michelle Matsler 

Feb. 24  Keven and Kellie Fox 
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